
Minutes of the Monthly Parish Council Meeting 
held on Monday 9th February 2015 

at the Jubilee Hall 

 
                                                
Present 

J. Cottrell – Chairman 
G. Brewer – Vice Chairman 
R. Hendy 
R. Poole 
K. McGrath 
C. Hake - Clerk    
 
Also present were 4 members of the public. 
 

10 minutes open discussion on matters affecting the Parish 
        

The meeting commenced at 7.30 p.m 

 
1.02.15 - Apologies  
 
 District Councillor Mr. Bishop sent his apologies 
 
2.02.15 - Declarations of Interest    
 
None  
 
3.02.15 – Minutes of the last meeting 
 
The minutes of the last meeting, which had previously been circulated, were agreed. 
 
4.02.15 – Police Report 
 
The Clerk read the report 
There were two incidents within the Parish, 1 Public Order Offence at Runnington and 1 Non-
dwelling break in at Langford Budville in which the items taken were recovered. 
 
 
5.02.15 – Finance & Legal 
 

a. Fouracre Bros Invoice – Picnic table 
The Invoice of £258 has been paid 
b. Section 106 Money – Picnic table 
The Invoice for the Picnic table which is paid will be sent to Taunton Deane to reclaim the money 
from the Section 106 money. 
The table will be put next to the Village Hall. 
 
 
6.02.15 – Planning Applications 
 
None 
 
Approvals 

 
21/14/0014 
Replacement of single storey rear extension with the erection of a two storey and single storey rear 
extension at 3 Reynolds, Langford Budville  
 
 



 
Refusals 

 
None 
 
7.02.15 - Footpaths 
 
The meeting closed at 7.40 
Mrs. Rowe has spoken with a landowner at Wellisford regarding a stile which was wired up; he has 
now cut back the wire which enables a dog to get through. She has not yet spoken to Glen Martin 
(TD Footpaths) 
There has been some work done near the old kiln with new footpath signs installed. 
The meeting opened 7.45 
 
8.02.15 – Web Site 
 

The meeting closed at 7.50 
Marilyn Lilley and Saranne Cessford who have kindly offered to oversee the updating of the PC 
website have been in touch with Simon Hutchings who hosts the site for help with tuition. The 
software is very out-of-date and makes the site difficult to use. It was suggested by Simon that the 
site was updated at a cost of £720. He currently charges the PC £100 a year to host the site and 
would waiver that fee for the first year. 
Marilyn and Saranne are to speak with Simon to see if the fee could be reduced, they will also 
speak to another company to get a comparison, everyone agreed that the site must be user 
friendly for Marilyn and Saranne as they are giving their time freely to keep it updated.   
The meeting reopened at 7.45 
 
9.02.15 – Correspondence 
 

There was no Correspondence 
 
 
The meeting closed at 7.50 
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